

The Auxiliary News Hub

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY DEPARTMENT OF CALIFORNIA

From the Editor . . .

Thank you Madame President for this appointment.

It is a privilege to be able to highlight the successes of our Department! Our online newsletter, *The Auxiliary News Hub*, showcases recent achievements, spotlights awesome volunteers, and highlights past and upcoming events. It also provides an outlet for our talented writers and photographers. There are sections devoted to health issues, computer guidelines, memorials, and how-to-articles, some specifically targeted for unit and district newsletter editors. Information from department chairmen about their respective programs is also included.

Please be aware that the editorial committee is also available to proof and edit bulletins, flyers, letters to members and correspondence with outside entities. Articles are frequently forwarded to individuals who might benefit from them as well as the national magazine.

Deadline for the February/March issue is January 24. A sincere thank you to everyone who has submitted articles and photos.

Point of Personal Privilege

One of the things I love best about the Auxiliary is the concept of sisterhood where members support each other.

As many of you know, both my sons have served in areas of conflict including Desert Storm and Iraqi Freedom. My youngest son is currently deployed in the Mideast.

As a mother, it meant everything to me to have a young Auxiliary member (without prompting!) recognize his service by sending more than a hundred Christmas cards to him and his fellow soldiers. Everyone was moved by this kind gesture.

I would like to take a moment to acknowledge Rebekah Hernandez.

Nancy Heinisch
American Legion Auxiliary Department of California Editor
editor@calegionaux.org